

## **January 12, 2023**

Dear OCRC Friends and Family,

Please join me in congratulating Todd Campbell, West Bloomfield Supervisor, and Drew Wickham, Seneca Town Supervisor, on their recent elections by the Ontario County Board of Supervisors!

Todd was elected unanimously as Board Chairman at the Board of Supervisors meeting on January 5. Supervisor Campbell has selected Drew Wickham as Vice Chairman of the County Board. For the first time in more than a century, a West Bloomfield Town Supervisor is chairing the Ontario County Board of Supervisors!

At the Ontario County Republican Committee Christmas party, former Chair of the Board of Supervisors, Jack Marren, was presented with a plaque commemorating his 10 years of

service as Chair of the Board of Supervisors.

With Jack's expertise and leadership, the Board has successfully managed the complex issues that come before the county. Jack will remain as Victor Town Supervisor and assist in the transition.

We are proud that all are valued members of the Ontario County Republican Committee. We are grateful for their service on the committee and for their new roles with the county.



The media announcement is>> <a href="https://www.fingerlakes1.com/2023/01/10/west-bloomfield-supervisor-todd-campbell-chosen-to-lead-ontario-county-board-of-supervisors/">https://www.fingerlakes1.com/2023/01/10/west-bloomfield-supervisor-todd-campbell-chosen-to-lead-ontario-county-board-of-supervisors/</a>

Trisha Turner OCRC, Chairwoman